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The City of New York 

Community Board 8 Manhattan 

September 21, 2023 

Thomas Donohue 

Deputy Commissioner  

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, NY 12210-8002 

RE: CQHG LLC dba Avoca, 1678 First Avenue  (Between East 87th and 88th Streets) 30 

Day Waiver Renewal Application for Liquor, Wine, Beer & Cider Permit 

Dear Deputy Commissioner Donohue, 

Please be advised that Community Board 8 Manhattan received notice on September 18, 2023, for the 

above referenced establishment's renewal application of a  Liquor, Wine, Beer, and Cider license. A copy 

of their 30-day advance notice is attached.  

We agree to this one-time waiver of the 30-day notice on the condition that the applicant appears at the 

October 3, 2023, Street Life Committee meeting, so the public has the opportunity to comment on the 

application. If the applicant fails to appear at the October 3, 2023, Street Life Committee meeting, the 

waiver will be revoked.  

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Will Brightbill 

Will Brightbill  

District Manager 
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Manhattan Community Board 8 
505 Park Avenue, Suite 620 
New York,  
NY 10022 

 
Re:   CQHG LLC d/b/a Avoca  

  1678 1st Avenue, New York, NY 10128 

  

Dear Manhattan Community Board 8: 

I write on behalf of CQHG LLC d/b/a Avoca to request a waiver of the 30-day community board 

notice required in connection with their SLA License renewal. Their license will expire on September 30. 

2023.  

Reason for waiver – this is applicant’s first renewal and as such were unfamiliar with the 30-day 

notice requirement. Applicant retained the undersigned in early September believing that there was more 

than enough time before expiration, being unaware of the 30-day notice requirement. 

Representatives from CQHG LLC d/b/a Avoca, 1678 1st Avenue, New York, NY 10128 will 

attend the Street Life Committee meeting Tuesday, October 3rd, 2023 at 6:30 PM via Zoom.  

Applicant is aware that they cannot receive another waiver for this establishment in the future.  

Thank you in advance for assistance in this matter.   

 

Dated: September 18, 2023  Sincerely, 

 

 

________________________ 
 Daniel GRACE 
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